
  

Planning Services 

 
 

2017-2018 
West Side Schools 

 
SCHOOL BOUNDARY COMMITTEE 

Minutes 
 

November 17, 2016 
 
 

Attending:  Michelle Williams, Carrie Winans, Jennifer Pickering, Kim Davis, Amy 
Cohen, Joanne Papanikas, Jessica Schultz, Michelle Gesling, Anthony Midthun, Angie 
Murphy, Donna Leonard, Danielle Russ, Toni Zetzsche, Catanna Testino, Jason 
Joens, Robert Andrews, Joel Di Vincent, Pete Emerito, Angelina Nagy, Marcy Hetzler-
Nettles, Beth Hoffmeister, Trina Weigand, Chris Dunning, David Davis, David 
Goldstein, Zack Goodfield, Betsy Kuhn, Linda Cobbe, Richard Tonello, Andy Dunn, 
Gary Sawyer, Chris Williams, Dave Scanga 
 
NOTE: The School Boundary Committee meeting on November 17th lasted over 3 
hours and these minutes do not provide exact details. For a recorded live stream of 
this meeting please go to the Pasco County Schools Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/pascoschools/ 
 
Mr. Chris Williams called the meeting to order at 8:10 a.m. Mr. Williams welcomed 
the group and thanked them for serving on the committee and welcomed School 
Board member Alison Crumbley. 
 
Mr. Williams started the meeting by asking the group which options they preferred 
in order to gauge the committee’s thoughts and frame the meeting discussion. After 
taking a vote of the 5 options Mr. Williams then told the group that he would like to 
speak about the parent meeting and what was spoken at the meeting by the 
parents. Boundary committee members then shared what they heard from the 
parents that spoke at the parent meeting. 
 
Committee members discussed boundary map areas that could be moved in and/or   
out of various school boundaries. Grandfathering of students of grades other than 
rising seniors was also discussed. Other topics discussed were address verification, 
delaying of the boundary, school choice, current growth, future growth, career 
academies and parents of certain areas not being notified of the boundary change. 
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After several hours of discussion of various map options, the committee eliminated 
Options 4, 4A, 5, 5A and 5B. A new map option 11 that had been submitted by a 
boundary member but was also eliminated. The committee directed staff to create 
option 4A-2, which is a modified version of option 4A, and option 5-2, which is a 
modified version of option 5. A vote was taken and 13 committee members voted 
for option 4A-2 and 12 committee members voted for option 5-2.  
 
Mr. Williams thanked the committee for their hard work and reminded them of 
School Board meetings that will be held at 6:00 p.m. on December 20th and January 
17th. The Board meetings will be held in Building 3 of the District office complex 
located at 7205 Land O’ Lakes Boulevard. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:50. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


